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 Changing for P.E. Activities Policy

  
It is the policy of the school that children participate in mixed-gender activities for physical education, following the County’s recommendations for good practice and the requirements of the National Curriculum. 
 
Children will be required to change in to plain dark shorts, plain white sleeved t-shirts and suitable sports trainers/plimsolls for indoor and warm weather games lessons.  For games in the winter the children need warm kit and trainers/plimsolls.  Recognising the limitations of the building, pupils will change in their classroom areas, under the supervision of their class teachers. 
 
 
Where physical development with the onset of puberty causes significant personal difficulties for a pupil, the situation will be dealt with by the class teacher using a low key, positive approach.  Initially, a child will be encouraged to adopt appropriate strategies to minimise attention and avoid embarrassment.  These may include wearing suitable underwear or ‘crop top’, sitting to change, dressing quickly, etc.  A class teacher will also support a child’s self-esteem by addressing any form of teasing or comment within the classroom. 
 
 
Where a class teacher or child’s parents express further concern about a child changing in a mixed gender group, written parental permission will be required for the child to change unsupervised in the toilets.  As the school cannot provide supervision, any parents wishing to oversee their child during this activity may obtain a timetable for P.E. from the appropriate class teacher.  
 
Changing for Swimming 
Years 4, 5 and 6 have swimming lessons at the Mill Chase pool. Single sex changing facilities are provided. Children are expected to follow the school code of behaviour as they would at school. Girls are required to wear a one piece swimsuit.  
 
 
Jewellery and Hair 
All jewellery and watches must be removed and parents should realise that the school accepts no responsibility for them as it is recommended that no jewellery should be worn to school.   
If ear-rings cannot be removed it is the responsibility of parents to supply plasters to cover them so as to meet the requirements of school health and safety.  The school can accept no responsibility for any injury sustained as a result of wearing jewellery in school. 
 
Long hair should be tied back for PE activities. 
 
 
This policy is reviewed every 2 years by the governing body in line with the policy review schedule. 
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